Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting
November 11, 2014

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Edwards, present, Mr. Beranek, present, Mr. Cook, present.
Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Engineer Bill Utzman, Curt Snyder, Len Lewandowski, Ron Lewandowski, Edwin Zaffina, Sewage Authority Solicitor Michael Korns, Jackie Beranek and Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Beranek motioned to approve the October 14, 2014 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers Report as of 11/11/2014:

(See Attached Balance Sheet)
Mr. Cook motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.
Public Comment:

Jan Keefer from East Huntingdon asked the Supervisors if they have found out any other information regarding the plant located in Everson.  Questioned its safety and wondered if the proper emergency plans were in place in case of a disaster.

Correspondence:

1st piece of correspondence read was from the Scottdale Public Library requesting for funding for the library.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
Mr. Cook motioned to donate $2,000.00 to the Scottdale Public Library.  These monies have been put in the 2014 budget.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

2nd piece of correspondence read was from the Department of Transportation informing the Township of their estimated 2015 Liquid Fuels allocation in the amount of $61,746.12.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST 

3rd piece of correspondence read was from Auditor Katie Cook resigning from her position as Auditor for Upper Tyrone Township due to recent marriage and move to East Huntingdon.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST

Motion to Pay Bills:  
Mr. Cook motioned to pay the bills for the month of November 2014.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Unfinished Business:

Mr. Beranek motioned to adopt Ordinance No. 1 of 2014:  Requiring that all garbage, rubbish and other refuse be conveyed to an approved landfill for ultimate disposal by the sanitary land fill method; Regulating the care and removal of garbage, rubbish and refuse in said township and the setting of specifications for the same; Affirming the intention of the Township Supervisors to secure the services of a private contractor to exclusively provide collection, removal and disposal services; Making provisions for the award of a contract to a private contractor; outlining contractor responsibility; Mandating subscription to services provided by such contractor; and providing for enforcement of the provisions of this ordinance.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Reports of Officials:  None
Solicitors Report:

Solicitor Cicconi asked the Supervisors to allow him to prepare drafts of two of the following Ordinances, 1) requiring of mandatory connection/tap-in to the sewage system once it would become effective and 2) Authorizing the Township to enter into a “Service Agreement” with the Authority to manage the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Waste System.

Both ordinances are necessary to continue with the project.

Michael Korns Solicitor for the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority explained the circumstance regarding the advertising and adoption of these above mentioned ordinances along with PennVEST requirements.
Mr. Cook motioned to allow Solicitor Cicconi authority to draft two separate ordinances, 1) requiring of mandatory connection/tap-in to the sewage system once it would become effective and 2) Authorizing the Township to enter into a “Service Agreement” with the Authority to manage the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Waste System.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Engineers Report:
Mr. Utzman discussed the new FEMA Maps that have changed that was given to him at last months meeting to review.  Before he proceeds any farther he wanted to make sure that he had given the Board a budgetary amount.
First phase would be approx. $950.00 to figure out which homes are affected by the change and the second part of the phase would be to contact all property owners with those changes.  Those costs have yet to be determined as he does not know how many homeowners are affected by it and the Townships ordinance will also have to be revised with the assistance of the solicitor.

Mr. Beranek motioned to allow Engineer Bill Utzman to proceed with engineering services regarding the FEMA Map changes in the Township and to revise the Townships Flood Management Ordinance with the assistance of the solicitor.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Edwards discussed the recent documents that the Township received regarding proposed changes to Route 119 with possible overpasses and deletion of intersections.  Mr. Edwards asked Mr. Utzman to please review them and mark any utilities that the Township may have in the section of the proposed  Route 119 changes.
Mr. Cook motioned to authorize Engineer Bill Utzman to submit costs associated to proceed with markings of Township utilities and projected sewage lines on maps as requested by the Engineer of the study being done on Rte 119.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.
New Business:

Mr. Beranek motioned to introduce and advertise the proposed 2015 tentative balanced budget.  Budget includes $311,784.00.00 in revenues with balancing expenditures.  Tax rate to remain at .642 mills.  Proposed budget will be available for public inspection at the Township Municipal Building Monday thru Friday from 10am to 3pm until next regular scheduled meeting to be held December 9, 2014.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to direct the secretary to advertise the intent to appoint a certified or competent public accountant or a firm of certified or co certified or competent public accountants, either of which shall be registered in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, to make an examination of all accounts of the Township for FY 2014.  Said appointment will take place at the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting to be held January 4, 2015.  Mr. Cook seconded the emotion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to direct the solicitor to prepare a sample agreement which would allow for the use of holding tanks on a temporary basis until such time sewage will be available in the Township.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Cook motioned to allow the Township Secretary along with guidance from the Township Engineer to go online and accept the PennVEST loan in the amount of 9.33 million for the Upper Tyrone Township.  This amount includes $2.33 million in grants. Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote- Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.
Mr. Beranek motioned to advertise the intent to adopt the following ordinance, “The Pennsylvania Stormwater Management Act (Act 167) that requires that each municipality adopt a stormwater management ordinance to implement the stormwater management plan.  The ordinance shall be known and may be cited as the Upper Tyrone Township Stormwater Management Ordinance.  The purpose of this ordinance is to promote health, safety, and welfare within the Municipality and its watershed by minimizing the harms and maximizing the benefits described in Section 102 of this Ordinance”.  Mr. Cook seconded the emotion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mr. Cook motioned to adjourn the Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.
Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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